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CLUB INFORMATION 
 President:Jon Reiver 
 Vice President:Ken Warrick 
 Secretary: Bob Kohle:  
 Treasurer: Greg Wood 
 Program Director: Larry Lewis 
 Librarian: Gary Gilpatrick 
 Video/Technical: Jon Reiver, John Lucas 
Bill George, Gary Gilpatrick, Bruce 
Brackett 
Web Master: Rod Smith 
Ornament Coordinator: Tom Neckvatal 
Monthly Raffle: Larry Lewis 
Safety: Bruce Brackett 
Beads of Courage: Les Black 
Wig Stands: Rod Smith 

 For Club Info or directions visit the 
website: Or call Jon Reiver 
 931-267-2575 or Ken Warrick  
931-200-1573 
 Mentors: 
 (Mentors are available to help  
anyone, any skill level, just call). 
John Lucas:  931-858-2846 
Jon Reiver:   931-267-2575 
Les Black:   931-267-5184 
Rod Smith: 931-267-3859. 
Ted Pelfrey: 931-248-8988 

Club Meetings: Last Thursday of 
each month ( No Meeting in 
December) at: 6 PM CT (Social Hour at 

5 PM)  Location: Tennessee College 
Applied Technology (TCAT) on Miller Ave 
and 10th Street, Crossville, Tn  Includes a 
demonstration. 
Hands on Workshop  2nd Saturday each 
month, 9 AM to 11 AM CT at TCAT. 
Training .for all skill levels. 

 
Next Worksho: March 8,2025 atTCAT 
Room 308, 9 am-11 am 
 
Next Meeting:  

March 27, 2025    
Demonstration: Eric Winckler 
Refreshments: Gordon Sloane 
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The Challenge for February was to 

make something Natural Edge. There 

were many entries showing the wide 

range of talent in the club. The winner 

was Les Black. Nice job Les. 

The Challenge for March is to make 

something out of 18” of  2 x 4. 
 

We had 44  members present. We 

have two new members, Michael 

Eckert and Shauna Braun.  Welcome 

Michael and Shauna. 
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Mystery Box Winner was Eric Winckler. He won a beautiful bowl made 

by John Lucas. 

 

 

Cumberland Woodturners 

http://www.cumberlandwoodturners.com/


 

1. Meeting was called to order at 6:00pm with 44 members present. 
 a. Two new members were welcomed; Mike Eckert and Shauna Braun 
2. Motion was passed to accept the minutes in the January Newsletter. 
3. Motion was passed to accept the Treasurer's report sent to members via an email in 
advance of the meeting. Club balance is $4769. Charity balance is $0. 
Old Business: 
1. Mike Anderson Demo will be Thursday, May 29th and all-day Saturday, May 31. A motion 
was passed to set the Cost at $25.00 for each Saturday participant to help offset $600 cost. We 
will ask for an account of Saturday attendance at the April meeting so we can invite other clubs 
to participate.  
2. Knoxville club to have a demo with Nick Cook on May 3rd at Woodcraft Knoxville. Cost is 
free. May 4th is a workshop for 10 people. Cost is $65.00 each. Contact Gordon Sloane if 
interested. 
New Business: 
1. The 2025 Cumberland Woodturners Board's proposed budget was accepted.  
 a. Motion was passed to award a TCAT student a $200 academic scholarship. 
 b. Motion was passed to have the club award a $500 scholarship to a woodturning 
school. The club will hold a raffle to raise money for Room and Board for interested 
members. Members winning the scholarship must demonstrate what they learned at a future 
meeting. Gary Gilpatrick and Ted Pelfrey formed a committee to recommend raffle details and 
report at the next meeting. 
2  Bob Kohle will contact Miniwax on wipe on poly price. 
3. Safety talk was given by Ken Warrick on the need for a proper facemask when turning or 
using power equipment. Reminder: 2 people must be present at TCAT whenever power 
equipment is operated or a bandsaw blade is changed. 
4. Art in the Park at FFG will be 21 and 22 June. A motion was passed to apply and pay the 
$100 entry fee. Tom Neckvatal is the coordinator. 
5. Bob Kohle spoke with Myra Orton and her prices are $300 for a 3 hour demo plus room and 
expenses and $199 each for a 8 Person Sunday demo plus room and expenses. The club will 
vote on whether or not to Book her for a future training at the next meeting. 
6. Tim Audette has volunteered to help as club photographer for meetings. The new Ornament 
Coordinator is Tom Neckvatal. 
7. The Saturday workshop will remain at TCAT due to changing circumstances. 
8.  Dogwood Exchange is no longer participating with retail sales for the club. Family Boutique 
and Market Place has agreed to host a tree and ornament sale for free They will charge club 
members a 15% commission to sell members work. 
9. Woodcraft Knoxville will have training on Bandsaw tuneup on March 15th; cost is free. 
10. Demonstrators are needed for June, Sept, Oct, Nov. and Refreshments Aug, Nov.  

 

                                         
 

The AAW Safety Booklet is posted on our website, along with other safety tips. 
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2025  Demonstrations  Refreshments  

January Colin Chalmers  Les Black 

February Bandsaw Video Jon Reiver 

March  Eric Winckler Gordon Sloane 

April John Lucas Paul Holman 

May  Ken Warrick 

June   Garron Riechers 

July Ted Pelfrey Robert Kohle 

August  Jon Reiver  

September   Rod Smith 

October  Jonnie Franklin 

November   

              December No Meeting  

                January 2026                                                                 Les Black Steve Sullenetrup 

Christmas Party 



 

                

   

SHOW AND TELL 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 
 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

    The demo for February was an excellent video by John K Jordan on the 

bandsaw. John explained the proper way to cut logs, upright, length wise 

and round. Also proper blade height, tension, and safety. 

    Jon Reiver also explained the rules for using the club bandsaw. 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

                                                       More Show and Tell 

 
 

 
 

 
   

 



 
 

  
 

 

 


